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1.0
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

1.1
The Minutes were approved.

1.2
The meeting was introduced as a combined Learning and Teaching Committee/Board of Studies Meeting.

2.0
PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT
2.1
BJTC Visit [minute 3.1 refers]
2.1.1
It was noted that the BJTC visit on 22 May had been successful and accreditation was confirmed but would only be fully granted after the first cohort of students had graduated.

I Reeves commented that student participation in the Newsday was excellent and confirmed that more Newsdays would be planned for stage 2.

2.2
Voice Training Sessions

2.2.1
It was noted that more voice training sessions would be provided.  T Luckhurst urged students to request sessions that they believe will be beneficial to their academic development.
2.3
Joint Accreditation Body [minute 3.2 refers]
2.3.1
T Luckhurst reported that discussions for a joint accrediting body were ongoing and that the Centre would continue to work with both the NCTJ and the BJTC  until such time as a single accrediting body had been constituted.
2.4
Work Experience

Students were advised to keep a work experience log.  

Students requested that editors provide feedback regarding their work experience placements.

ACTION: Centre to provide editors with feedback forms to fill out on completion of student’s work experience.
3.0
TEACHING AND LEARNING
3.1 Feedback Forms
I. Reeves requested that students who did not fill in a student feedback form originally be given a second opportunity to do this.

ACTION: M. Ritchie to confirm this is fine with G. Donaldson and return unused forms to centre for distribution.
4.0
ASSESSMENT
4.1 Assessment Patterns 

T. Luckhurst noted that the current assessment patterns would be adjusted for the next academic year, giving a greater weighting to coursework.  This was supported by the student body.


ACTION: Teaching staff to liaise with student administration regarding assessment pattern changes.
5.0
RESOURCING, STAFFING AND ACCOMMODATION

5.1
New Student Accommodation [minute 5.1 refers]

The student reps reported that they liked the new student accommodation show flatand would consider applying to live there for the forthcoming year,  

5.2
It was noted that T. Luckhurst had liaised with J. Warden regarding the lack of hot water in Peake House [minute 5.2 refers].  The student reps confirmed no further problems had been reported and that they believed the situation to be resolved.  I. Reeves suggested affected students approach the university requesting a partial rebate of accommodation fees for the 6 week period.
5.3 Shorthand Classes
5.3.1
It was noted that not all students had attended shorthad classes throughout the session..

5.3.2
It was noted that Margaret Mitchell would continue to teach year 1 shorthand classes, with Jenny Grant teaching stage 2 students. Ken Toft would concentrate on speed building exercises.
5.4 Resourcing of Newsroom

5.4.1
It was noted that additional workstations, cameras and sound equipment would be made available for the forthcoming academic year for the new intake of students.
5.4.2
T. Luckhurst reported that he was currently evaluating new software for the Newsroom.
6.0
LIBRARY

6.1
It was noted that the midnight closure pilot had been successfully running for 15 weeks.  S. Root reported that a proposal had been made to keep the library open until midnight for 35 weeks of the next academic year, covering term time and the examination period.  It was noted that this was dependent on funding.

ACTION: Ongoing

6.2
It was noted that the library was currently having hardware replaced including new printers and PCs. 
6.3
It was noted that changes may be made to the library layout including moving the silent study place to a quieter location within the library and creating enclosed study spaces with power points for private study.
6.4
Library Catalogue

It was noted that the Drill Hall library catalogue had been updated and was now more user-friendly.  It was noted that journals would still be accessed via the University of Kent website for authentication purposes.
6.5
Reading Lists

J. Wright requested teaching staff provide reading lists in good time for ordering material.  It was also requested that a budget be given regarding payment for out-of-print books.


ACTION: Teaching staff to provide library with reading lists.

6.6
T. Luckhurst noted the excellent service provided by the library and thanked them for their efficiency and support.
6.7
It was noted that there was £10 000 remaining in the Centre’s library budget.

7.0
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES' COMMENTS

7.1
It was noted that students were now receiving copies of Medway Messenger in the newsroom [minute 7.1 refers]
7.2
Student reps requested a filing system for newspapers which they will keep in order.

ACTION: T. Luckhurst to liaise with W. Rattigan in Estates

7.3
It was noted that The Telegraph had not been received on several occasions and staff urged students to report incidents of missing papers to A. Bakowski.
7.4
It was noted that all students from stage 2 as well as the new intake for stage 1 would be invited to a Freshers' Dinner during Welcome Week.  T. Luckhurst indicated that the dinner would be subsidised by the Centre, but that students might need to pay a small contribution (amount TBC). [minute 8.1 refers]

ACTION: T. Luckhurst to confirm date

7.5
T. Luckhurst confirmed that he would be hosting a garden party for all students, to be held on 12th June 2009. [minute 8.2 refers]
8.0
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

8.1
R. Pendry will be interviewing students regarding a recruitment campaign for the Centre.
8.2
I. Reeves will be inviting students to pitch ideas for the creation of an interactive recruitment video to be produced during the summer.

ACTION: I. Reeves to liaise with students.
 8.3
It was noted that the BJTC ran competitions which the students were urged to enter.
8.4
T. Luckhurst requested volunteers to help introduce new stage 1 students to the course and University during Welcome Week.

ACTION: T. Luckhurst to liaise with students.
9.0
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

9.1
14th October 2009 at 1.30pm.  Room TBA.
